FRIENDS OF HEBDEN BRIDGE STATION
Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 20th April 2015 at 6.30pm at Hebden Bridge Station
Present: Martin Whittell (Chair), David Storr, Diana Monahan, Matt Gibson (Northern Rail), Kathy Pitt, Mike Smith and Lesley Mackay 
Apologies:  Nina Smith, David Taylor, Andy Grant and Bob Deacon
Minutes of the last meeting:  The minutes of the last meeting were approved as correct.
Sign for The Co-operative Community Grant application:  These have now been put up, with thanks to Paul Monaghan.

Signal Box and Lamp Room:  David Storr is continuing research into the Lamp Room interior and is to visit York.  It was agreed photos would be taken of both the interior and exterior and showing the siting of both buildings.  Martin and Matt will meet up to do this.  A further meeting between David Storr and Matt and Martin is also being arranged.
Re-timing of buses to Old Town:  In Nina’s absence this matter was deferred.  Action: Nina Smith
Rubbish:  Martin has contacted Janet Turlington from Network Rail but has not yet had a reply.

Light for bus shelter:  Lesley reported that she had contacted Metro but had not yet received a reply.  Lesley will try again.  Action:  Lesley Mackay
Accessibility measures:  Susan Quick circulated the lists of measures which could be taken at the station to improve accessibility.   It was noted that taxis able to take people in wheelchairs were not obtainable from Hebden Bridge.
Website:  Janice Sayer has kindly helped us to regain access to our website so that Diana can update the content.  Difficulties in locating the website were discussed and Diana will circulate details as to the correct web address.  Action:  Diana Monahan

Chair’s Report:  Nothing to report. 
Treasurer’s Report:  Nothing to report.

Northern Rail:  Matt Gibson mentioned a number of items:

· Station improvements were making progress albeit slowly.

· Diana reported that some detritus had fallen onto the bank behind Platform 2.  Matt will look into this to see if there is any danger to the public.  Action:  Matt Gibson

· Matt said that preparations are in hand for the Tour de Yorkshire on 3rd May.
· Matt mentioned that Ale Trail users have started to identify Hebden Bridge as a destination.  Matt asked all members of  FoHBS to report any incidents by text to British Transport Police on Txt 61016.  Action:  All members
· Matt Gibson will chase up ISS contractors about clearing the shrubs to the side of the bike stand.  Action:  Matt Gibson
Working Party Report:  Nothing to report
Community Rail Partnership:  Nothing further to report.  Martin is unable to go to the next planned meeting.  It is hoped that Lesley can attend.  Martin will confirm the date.  Action:  Martin Whittell

PACT Report:  Martin said the last PACT meeting had been interesting.  Topics discussed included extra trains, Tour de Yorkshire and Fare Dodging.

Any other business:  

Library:  Kathy Pitt said the bookcase was in need of repair.  Matt Gibson said he will arrange for work to be done.  Action Matt Gibson

It was also agreed that Kathy would look on Freecycle to see if an additional suitable bookcase could be found.  Action:  Kathy Pitt

Kathy also mentioned that the book collection should really be called Book Swap rather than Library.  This was agreed.  Kathy will draft some new signs and liaise with Diana about these.  Action:  Kathy Pitt

Car park:

Lesley mentioned that Hebden Bridge Partnership had been discussing the station car park (a briefing paper prepared by Anthony Rae was presented at the meeting).  The importance of the station as a local transport hub has been emphasised.  It was noted that HBP are lobbying to see whether the car park extension could be made in this financial year.  Matt Gibson pointed out that Northern Rail were now charging a flat fee of £2 for parking at stations outside West Yorkshire.
Access to FoHBS meetings:  Nina Smith asked that her opposition to FoHBS meetings being held on Platform 1 when there is no disabled access be minuted. 

Date of Next Meeting:  Our next meeting will take place on Monday 8th June 2015 at 6.30pm in Matt Gibson’s office on Platform 1 at the Station.

